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POLICE DEPARTMENT REPORT 

 

The Etouffee Festival was quite a success.  We had very little trouble during its 

operation.  I wish to applaud the winners of the pageant and the contestants who made 

themselves available to hand out awards for the Mayor’s Cook Off and the Car Show. 

The employee evaluations have been fully completed.  Each employee has not been 

spoken with concerning their individual ratings.  Of all the current employees only seven 

(7) have at least six (6) months service and thus had a complete evaluation.  The seven 

(7) employees comprise of six (6) full time and one (1) part time.  The remaining two (2) 

employees, who do not have at least six (6) months of continuous service, will be 

evaluated on an on-going basis.  An interoffice memorandum has been attached to my 

report outlining the steps taken to complete this requirement as per Town of Arnaudville 

Ordinance 2:92 entitled “Employee Evaluations”. 

On Wednesday, May 8, 2019, Provisional Patrol Officer Joshua Ross graduated from 

the POST Academy at the St. Martin Police Academy.  I petition the Council to approve 

the promotion of Provisional Patrol Officer Joshua Ross to the position of POST 

Certified Patrol Officer at a pay rate of Grade 2 Step 13 ($11.37 per hour) effective 

immediately.   

I am working on the Arnaudville Police Department annual budget.  I have every 

intention of having the annual budget for 2018-2019 as well as the variance report 

comparing the 2017-2018 budget versus the 2017-2018 projected actual expenses 

completed by the end of this month or shortly thereafter.  Once completed I will make 

sure the Mayor and Alderpersons are given a copy to review prior to the Budget 

meeting.    

This concludes the Arnaudville Police Report.  

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Eddy J. LeCompte, Chief of Police 


